MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD MONDAY JUNE 6, 2005 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL 111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

#### Call to Order and Roll Call:

At 7:40 p.m. Chairman Cassidy Towne called the meeting to order. The Deputy Clerk called the roll:

Present: Chairman Cassidy Towne, Vice Chairman Kathy Kubick, Cathy Howes,

Phil Rock. Laurie Whitmer

Absent: Trustee Jane Farrell

Also Present: Sue Manko, Deputy Village Clerk

The minutes from the May 2, 2005 Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting were made available to the Commission.

Motion: Chairman Cassidy Towne moved to approve the Minutes from the May 2, 2005 Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting; seconded by Phil Rock.

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on the Motion:

The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

Chairman Cassidy Towne declared the Minutes of the May 2, 2005 meeting approved and put on file.

#### Discussion of Summer Concerts

Vice Chairman Kathy Kubick reviewed her checklist of items in preparation for the concert, featuring The Young Souls, to be held at Eton Park from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on June 11, 2005. Announcement cards are being circulated to North Barrington residents and signs are being distributed throughout the Village. All the details are in order.

# 3. Discussion of Summer Camps

Laurie Whitmer reported that residents have been signing up for the Ricky Raccoon Camps sponsored by the Foglia YMCA. The attendance at the first Ricky Raccoon camp, being held June 13 through June 17, will be monitored since it is the first time this particular camp will be in session a full week instead of three days. A significant number of residents are signed up for the various other summer camps.

# 4. Update on Temporary Restroom and Landscaping at Eton Park

The Commission discussed the temporary restroom and agreed to continue exploring future landscaping options. They will monitor the restroom usage during the upcoming June 11 concert at Eton Park. They are happy there have been no resident complaints or vandalism.

## 5. Update on East Oxford Trail

The Commission discussed clearing and widening the walking trail. They would also like to see mulch added. Chairman Towne plans to contact Trustee Jane Farrell to discuss this work. They plan to walk the trail and discuss a tree planting at the entrance with Forester Susan Allman. The Commission plans on adding an announcement to the next Seasons Newsletter encouraging North Barrington residents to utilize the trail.

### 6. Old/New Business

The Commission discussed a newsletter distributed by Lake County listing health and safety guidelines for petting zoos. Chairman Towne will contact Patch 22 to see that the necessary precautions are in place for the Fall Festival when Patch 22 presents their petting zoo.

The Commission agreed that Chairman Towne would approach Trustee Farrell to discuss asking The Village Bank for a donation towards the Fall Festival.

## 7. Adjournment

Motion: Vice Chairman Kathy Kubick made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Chairman Towne.

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:

The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

Chairman Cassidy Towne declared the motion approved.

At 8:30 p.m. Chairman Towne declared the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be held July 11, 2005 at 7:30 p.m.

These Minutes were approved at the Parks and Recreation Commission Meeting held July 11, 2005.

ATTEST:			

Sue Manko, Deputy Village Clerk